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RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a neutral-work with author position on ACR 40.

PROVISIONS

Current law creates the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority and outlines the responsibilities of the authority with respect to allocating transportation funding.

ACR 40 would:

· Create the Compton Planning and Transportation Project Task Force.

· Specify that the Task Force shall consist of representatives of the City of Compton City Council, Department of Transportation, MTA and the County Department of Transportation.

· Specify that the Task Force be charged with developing a planning proposal including engineering and financial costs for a grade separation at the corner of Willowbrook Avenue and Compton Boulevard.

· Specify that the Task Force shall not use public funds but should use private funds and in-kind donations to pay expenses.

IMPACT ANALYSIS

ACR 40 is offered by Assembly Member Dymally to address concerns related to the grade crossing of the Long Beach Blue Line and Union Pacific Southern Pacific tracks at Willowbrook Avenue.  The Assembly Member is specifically concerned with the ability of emergency vehicles to access King/Drew Medical Center.

MTA Rail Safety and Public Affairs staff have worked with the community surrounding this crossing and similar crossings along the Blue Line and are aware of the traffic issues. Staff had analyzed the potential costs of a grade separation at this intersection in response to a motion by Director Burke in 1999.  This study estimated that a grade separation crossing would cost over $50 million.

 Staff are concerned that although this measure is a resolution, the problems related to the crossing do not need to be addressed through legislation.  Staff is particularly concerned with the potential that such legislation could ultimately mandate an allocation of funds for a grade separation.

Public Affairs and Rail Safety staff will work with the City of Compton and the Assembly Member’s office to address concerns with this crossing, however, we would recommend that the measure be reconsidered.

Staff therefore recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a neutral position on ACR 40.
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